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It is another very busy term here at Maclean High School. Term 3 brings with
it the HSC Trial examinations, Year 11 examinations, Check-in assessments,
excursions and our important final events for our current Year 12 cohort. 

With trial examinations for Year 12 starting next week, I would like to
commend our senior students for their commitment to their studies and
diligence as we move into this important assessment period. Ensure you are
adequately prepared with a good study routine and space and take time to
ensure you are looking after yourselves. All students have a copy of their
examination timetable and are encouraged to reach out to their teachers for
assistance should they need anything. This is a great final practise before the
final exams in October. An important note regarding some of the final steps
for our Year 12 students was distributed in Week 3 and I encourage students
and their parents and carers to read this closely. Good luck Year 12! 

A massive congratulations goes to all of the students, staff and community
members involved in the 2024 MHS Musical, ‘Into the Woods’. This show was
an outstanding demonstration of the immense creative talent that we have in
this school. It was a very long process of rehearsals and the commitment from
our students and teachers was amazing. We were lucky enough to welcome
many of our partner primary schools to matinee performances and these all
received rave reviews. Whether students were operating the lights, serving
food at intermission, making costumes or performing, the collaborative effort
was truly testament to the magic we can create here at Maclean High School.
While disappointed that I didn’t get my call up as an understudy, I am always
hopeful for next year! 

We began our term with the opening of our new sports court area. This has
been a long-awaited flood remediation project and it was a fantastic way to
start our term, re-introducing this space to our students. These courts have
not only allowed much of our PDHPE and sporting programs to restart, it has
also become the major hub for breaktimes, with lots of students engaging in
the multiple court spaces. As our new assembly space, we look forward to
welcoming parents, carers and community members into this space for some
of our important upcoming events. 

Our Cattle Show Team is currently at the Brisbane EKKA Agricultural Show.
Under the leadership of Mr Kirkland and Mrs Hamilton, this group has been
having a fantastic time learning, showing the cattle and understanding more
about the agricultural industries. We are very proud of the outstanding work
our students have done here in representing our school. 

I know that you will enjoy reading in this newsletter about many more of the
exciting opportunities that have been happening and are planned for the
remainder of this term. As always, I would like to remind our students to
maintain that important focus on their learning. Each lesson is a great
opportunity to showcase your skills, broaden your knowledge and question
your understanding. With more major assessments and examinations
coming up, we want to ensure that learning is our number one priority, each
and every day. 
 
James Witchard
Principal



SubheadingOn Saturday the 3rd of August 35 students travelled to
CBUS Super Stadium to watch NRL and NRWL matches.
We were lucky enough to witness two excellent games
of Rugby League. In the NRWL game the Gold Coast
Titan’s triumphed over the West Tigers, and the Titans
were again victorious over the Brisbane Broncos in the
NRL.

There was much excitement and cheering as the bulk of
the students were supporting Gold Coast against big
brother Brisbane. After the game a few lucky students
were able to get some photographs and signatures with
some of the stars. 

Mr Dobbin

CBUS Super Stadium Important
Dates

5 - 11 Aug
EKKA Brisbane
Show
Check in
Assessments

5 - 16 Aug 
Work Placement -
Primary 

12 Aug
P&C Meeting MHS
Library 6pm

12 - 23 Aug
HSC Trial Exams

13 Aug
Zone 15's
Basketball - Evans
River

15 Aug
One Stop Shop
Mareeba Aged
Care Yr 10 Child
Studies

18 - 24 Aug
Year 11 Snow Trip
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New Sports Courts

At the start of Term 3, we re-opened our sports courts area. This has been part of a
large upgrade and flood remediation project. We are very pleased to have
outstanding resources that service the educational needs of our students!
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EKKA - Royal Brisbane Show

Day 1 & 2 - All students were up early in the morning preparing
the cattle for the busy week ahead. Each animal got the best
day spa treatment which included a wash, blow dry, brushing,
clipping and a final buff product called revive. While the cattle
were enjoying their day spa the other team members quickly
and efficiently performed room service by refreshing the feed,
carting water, raking and levelling sawdust and removing
frequent waste expelled by the cattle. 

The steers as part of the exhibition were weighed in and placed
in their particular class. Out heaviest steer Cheeko weighed in
at 445 kg, followed by Donny at 442 kg and Little Expense at
433 kg.  As part of the judging, exhibitors are assessed on the
cleanliness of the stall and the animal, the organisation of the
stall, including the presentation and maintenance of gear and
communication skills presented by the exhibitor. 

The team has worked extremely hard to have all these aspects
of cattle showing in top working order, so well done team. 

Ms Hamilton  
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EKKA - Royal Brisbane Show 

Day 3 - A big day in the ring at the Royal Brisbane Showground with 12 competitors from
the MHS cattle team entering school parading competition. 95 competitors from 30 schools
over three age divisions. Parading is all about the skills of the parader and their collective
abilities in leading, controlling and presenting their animal in the ring in front of two judges.
We are very proud of our competitors who spent several hours with their animals in the
ring as each heat was run. 

Ms Hamiliton

Day 4 - Today in the ring 28 schools competed in the inter
school steer judging competition. Three students, Abi, Bryson
and Indi were chosen to represent the school in this team
event. 

The MHS team were required to judge three groups of four
steers and heifers. These animals were judged on carcass value.
Competitors were asked to justify their judging criteria to the
crowd and the overjudge. This was a tough competition as
competitors actually had to grade their own steer or heifer to
other cattle; there was no room for favouritism here.

From this event it moved to individual judging which took up
most of the afternoon. In these competitions three junior
heifers and two junior steers were judged as a carcass. 

Ms Hamilton
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EKKA - Royal Brisbane Show



Super 7’s Rugby Union Tournament

Maclean Highs U14’s, U16’s and Opens Rugby Union teams travelled to Stan Payne
Oval in Evans Head over two weeks to compete in the Alex Gibbon Rugby 7’s
Tournament. With 55 teams entered from all over the North Coast our teams faced
some stiff competition.

Students played twelve 15-minute games over the two weeks, resulting in plenty of
sore bodies and bumps and bruises by the end of the competition. In fact, by the final
game, MHS was only able to muster 6 players from squads of 12 to take the field in
both the U14’s and U16’s divisions. Despite the war of attrition, our teams finished a
respectable 8th from 12 teams in both the U’14’s and U’16’s divisions and 6th overall in
the Opens.

Stand out players in the U14’s were Noah, Hugh, Bohdi and Lincoln, U16’s stars were
Jake, Kaden, Malakai and Noah, while the Open’s best were Marley, Kennyon, Zach
and Zephyr. All students are to be commended for their efforts and attitude across
both days.

Mr Dobbin
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On Friday of Week 2, A group of like-
minded Year 9 and 10 students travelled
to South Grafton High School to
participate in a Mathematics and
problem-solving workshop hosted by
Inquisitive Minds. This workshop
provided a wonderful experience for
students to showcase all the
mathematical understanding and
problem-solving skills our wonderful
Mathematics teachers at Maclean High
have fostered.

The workshop was a combined event
that included students from Grafton
High School, South Grafton High School
and Maclean High School. This is the
first year that it has run and proved to
be a huge success. We are hoping that
in the future this event will be even
bigger and better and will include as
many students from Maclean High
School as possible.

A big thank you goes to the P & C
committee of Maclean High School for
subsidising this event and allowing our
students to have fun and enjoy these
experiences. 

Mr Elvery

Harper, Year 10 with his haul of prizes
from the Inquisitive Minds excursion



Rising Star in the Culinary Scene 

Alumnus Scott Wright has recently been honored as Apprentice of the Year at the
TAFE NSW Excellence Awards. Currently studying Certificate III in Commercial
Cookery, Scott has shown exceptional dedication and skill in his culinary career. 

Scott began his journey in hospitality with an apprenticeship at the Yamba Bowling
Club and is now an apprentice chef at the Blaxland Inn in Pokolbin. His achievements
include being a finalist in the Fonterra Proud to be a Chef program and the 2024
Clarence Valley Young Citizen of the Year awards. 

He credits his success to his studies at TAFE NSW and the guidance of his teacher,
Bernadette Ryan (another ex Maclean High School student), who has helped him
refine his skills and explore his potential. 

Miss Fisher
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Recently 45 of our enthusiastic students from Years 10 to 12 attended the
Northern Rivers Careers Expo in Lismore, supported by our Careers
Adviser Miss Fisher and HSC Work Studies teacher Mr Obst. Held
annually, the Northern Rivers Careers Expo is the region’s premier event
for career advice, further education, jobs, and training, providing an
invaluable opportunity for local school leavers, job seekers, and workers
to develop genuine long-term career prospects. 

The expo featured a wide range of exhibitors, including apprenticeship
organisations, career pathway advisers, employers, tertiary education
institutions, training providers, universities, and volunteer organisations.
This diverse array of exhibitors made it a one-stop shop for anyone
looking to begin or grow their career.  

Our students had the chance to engage directly with these exhibitors,
gaining insights into various career paths, education opportunities, and
training programs. They also received practical advice on how to
navigate the job market and pursue their career goals. 

Our students returned with a wealth of information and inspiration,
better equipped to make informed decisions about their futures. 

We are proud of our students for taking this proactive step towards their
careers. Make sure you have downloaded the Schoolbytes app so your
family members at MHS don’t miss out on opportunities like this one.  

Miss Fisher
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University of Sydney's prestigious 
Tahgara Program

Three of our exceptional Year 12 students Chantelle, Marcus & Angel were recently
selected to attend the University of Sydney's prestigious Tahgara Program during the
holidays. This intensive, week-long residential program is designed to prepare
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Year 12 students for their final exams and equip
them for their journey into higher education. 

 During the program, our students participated in workshops led by exam markers,
expert tutors, faculty academics, and university staff. They benefited from individually
tailored guidance on scholarship applications, university pathways, and exam
preparation, as well as receiving one-on-one subject-specific tutoring. 

 We are incredibly proud of our students for their dedication and achievements. Their
participation in the Tahgara Program has provided them with valuable tools and
motivation for their final exams and future studies. 

Miss Fisher
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Carissa Miltiadou, our former Dux, recently returned to Maclean High to
share her experiences with the Year 10 Careers A class and our Stage 6 Work
studies classes. Now studying a Bachelor of Physiotherapy at the University
of Sydney, Carissa spoke candidly about her journey from being a top
student at our school to navigating university life in the city.
  
She opened up about the challenges she faced moving from a regional area
to Sydney, including adapting to a new environment and managing the
demands of city living. Carissa also discussed her experiences living on
campus, highlighting both the benefits and the adjustments required to
balance academic responsibilities with the social aspects of college life.  

Her insights into studying at a major university provided valuable
perspective for the students. She emphasised the importance of staying
organised, seeking support when needed, and maintaining a balance
between studies and personal life. Carissa’s visit was an inspiring reminder of
the opportunities that lie ahead and the resilience needed to embrace new
challenges. 

If there is someone in your family who would like to attend these sorts of
opportunities in the future make sure you have downloaded the Schoolbytes
app and are checking it regularly.

Miss Fisher  



Food Selection & Health

Year 9 are currently completing the unit Food Selection and Health. In this unit students
learn about the nutrients required for healthy living, the life stages and required food
intake, meal planning, using alternatives when preparing food and the digestive system.
Students at the end of Term 2 created their own digestive systems as a practical way to
'make' their own using playdough that they made in class. Here are some samples of their
work. Students thoroughly enjoyed this activity. Well done Year 9!

Mrs Goodwin

Learning Hub Life Skills

As part of our Life Skills Curriculum, students in L Hub had a wonderful afternoon learning
how to wash and detail a car properly at Clarence Valley Detailing in Yamba. Dylan, Ollie
and the team gave the students a hands on lesson in the processes and techniques
involved in professionally detailing cars. They were extremely supportive when assisting
students with using the equipment and showing them how the professionals do it. A very
big thank you to Clarence Valley Detailing for giving us your time and knowledge!

Ms Plowman
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Magical Musical Moments 

The first two weeks of school this term were dominated by the Into
the Woods musical. The musical, featuring over 35 students in 8
performances, visited by over 550 Primary school students and
teachers from every local primary school and approximately 400
family, friends and community members can only be described as
a resounding success. 

The vision for this performance and every performance we create
at MHS was to create a world of wish, promise and possibility
beyond the rhythm of our everyday lives. There is no other
experience like putting on a high school musical- the memories
created here are ones to last a lifetime. When I see students I have
worked with in every school production in this venue absolutely
bringing the house down with their soulful, spine-tingling vocals it
leaves a permanent mark. 

What the audience saw when they watched this show was the
incredible talent of the artists, singers, actors, dancers and
choreographers we have in this school community. However, as a
director, I am privileged to see so much more. The generosity,
commitment, and passion these thespians have demonstrated
throughout the process are what make it worth all the effort. 

Live theatre is a medium unlike any other, each performance is as
unique and nuanced as the performers themselves. When the final
curtain fell last Friday all that was left were the memories,
ingrained in the boards of the stage and the hearts of all who came
into contact with the show. 

None of this would have been possible without the support of the
school community especially Mr Mitchell, Music Director and Sarah
Rossington SRC coordinator who were critical to the success.
 
Until the next show… 

Ms O’Neill

ww.maclean-h.schools.nsw.edu.au / 02 6645 2244



ww.maclean-h.schools.nsw.edu.au / 02 6645 2244

Recently some Year 8 classes were working on Tiny House projects with
Mr Jones, Miss Reid and Mrs Rothwell. Students had to research, plan
and produce their own sustainable model tiny house using an array of
materials. As you can see thorough planning, creative and critical
thinking were used to create some wonderful work. Well done Year 8!

Mrs Goodwin

Tiny House Projects



Atomi
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How Atomi supports your child’s learning 📚 
 
Dear families, 
 
Now that Term 3 is underway, it’s a great time to delve deeper into how
Atomi can support your child’s learning and academic growth. 
 
Atomi is a valuable resource designed to help students from Years 7 to 12
with engaging content and personalised learning tools. 
 
Quick tip: 
Watch the insightful webinar: Enabling academic success for your child to
see how Atomi can support your child’s education.  
 
Questions to ask your child: 
• How are you feeling about your studies so far this term? 
• What subjects are you finding most challenging and why? 

https://www.getatomi.com/au 
 

https://support.getatomi.com/en/articles/9261730-enabling-academic-success-for-your-child
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Helpline Numbers/Online Resources

Kids Helpline:     1800 551800   or   www.kidshelp.com.au
Lifeline:     13 1114   or   www.lifeline.org.au
Headspace:     1800 650890   or   www.eheadspace.org.au
Beyond Blue:     1300 224636   or   www.beyondblue.org.au
Reachout:     http://au.reachout.com
Suicide Call Back Service:     1300 659467
Parent Line NSW: 1300 1300 52 or www.parentline.org.au
WayAhead Directory:    http://directory.wayahead.org.au
Mental Health Telephone Access Line:    1800 011511 (operates 24 hours a day, 7
days a week.           
It is staffed by clinicians who can provide advice, make referrals and link callers to
the Mental Health Service in their local health district).
School Counsellors:      Mr Andrew Allen & Ms Tay Cone
Wellbeing Health In-Reach Nurse: Mrs Sally Loy (Work No: 0484 648 062)

education.nsw.gov.au

NSW Department of Education

Everyone
deserves to
feel safe at
school 

Please treat our staff
and students with
kindness and respect

Aggressive behaviour 
will not be tolerated
Together, we can create 
a safe and harmonious 
environment for our 
students and staff

http://www.kidshelp.com.au/
http://www.lifeline.org.au/
http://www.eheadspace.org.au/
http://www.beyondblue.org.au/
http://au.reachout.com/
http://www.parentline.org.au/
http://directory.wayahead.org.au/

